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First Ever Christmas Lunch 
 
For the first time the Village Hall committee held a 
successful Christmas lunch for the villagers. Roast Turkey 
and all the trimmings for the main course followed by the 
traditional  Christmas pudding were all provided, Wine, 
crackers and a present from Father Christmas made for 
the afternoon a day to remember. 

. 
Ruth, Anne, Derek Sue, Wendy Angie 

In charge of 
the cooking  
was Derek,  
who made the 
cooking seem 
very easy,  
supported by 
team of lovely 

ladies, Wendy in kitchen , Angie washing the plates, Ruth, 
Anne and  Sue, serving at the tables.  
      

Beesby Carol Concert 
Well it’s that time of the year again, Mince Pies, Mulled 
Wine,Santa visits and Carol Service. St. Andrews Church 
was full on a miserable night, the candles were lit and a 
warm welcome awaited. For the first time in as long as I 
can remember Pearl was poorly and unable to attend, on 
her birthday too! The church family rallied round thanks to 
Mike who led the service we got through!  

Carols and readings filled the air, we even 
had a visit from Santa after the children 
presented their tree decorations and  boxes 
which they had all made. Susan read The 
Night Before Christmas for the children both 
big and small. Afterwards the congregation 

enjoyed Mulled Wine, mince pies and biscuits before 
venturing home still in the pouring rain. Thanks to 
everyone who helped make the evening a success and 
pleased to say Mum White (Pearl) is feeling better. Merry 
Christmas one and all. 
Joanne White 
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Festive Greetings 

On behalf of Jane, Brenda ,Anthony, Steve and myself, 
your Parish Councillors, may I wish you all a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
I had hoped last year that the war in Ukraine would be 
over by now, but we have another one as well in the 
Middle East. Let’s us hope peace returns in 2024. 
David Whitehouse, Chairman, Maltby-le-Marsh Parish 
Council. 

      
Village Hall Round-up                                                                       
We have had many successful and well attended monthly 
coffee  mornings with the popular home-made cakes stall 
making it a definite visit for cake lovers, many thanks to 
the chefs who gave their precious time in baking.  
The Kings Coronation in May was a well attended, again 
the village hall committee pulled out all the stops for an 
afternoon tea party with home-made savoury and sweet 
treats. 
For something different, a full English was served at the 
October meeting  which was enjoyed by many. Also a  
harvest auction raising funds for the hall. 
At our November meeting we held a Remembrance Day 
service and afterwards Derek was behind the scenes 
preparing the delicious hot soup served for some cold 
people. 
Several weeks of  the “Warm Spaces” mornings where tea, 
coffee and biscuits were served unfortunately had to 
cancelled due to poor attendance 
Various events are being planned for 2024 and will be 
advertised in the new year. 
 
W.I Christmas Concert 

The first event of the Christmas season started off with a  
very  enjoyable and entertaining concert by the Withern 

Singers, 
organised by the 
W.I.  earlier this 
month   
 The choir was 
down in numbers 
this year due to 

colds and flu but they still performed with their usual 
professionalism. After the concert 
 a raffle was drawn. A  well stocked buffet was provided 
later in the evening  

         


